
The Wyoming Foundation was created in 1974 by a 
group of community-minded individuals with a goal 
of improving the lives of Wyoming County residents.  
Today, more than 45 years later, it would be hard to find 
someone in the county who has not benefited from the 
programs and organizations that have received support 
from the many funds at the Wyoming Foundation.  

The Wyoming Foundation continues to:
•	 Provide a vehicle through which individuals give     

to charity
•	 Maximize clients’ generosity by investing and 

growing their charitable assets
•	 Support organizations on behalf of clients

In addition to the work that the Wyoming Foundation 
does assisting generous individuals and families make 
a difference through their giving, each year it runs a 
competitive grant process where funding is distributed 
to support local nonprofit organizations.  

Priority is given to local organizations supporting 
the arts and culturals, as well as those providing 
educational opportunities for youth which equip them 
for future careers.  These two areas were selected after 
county residents were convened in 2012 to determine 
the priority funding opportunities for the community.  
The awardees from the 2021 competitive grant process 
are listed below.

2021 Competitive Grants Cycle

Arcade Free Library  
$1,600 for Enjoy Outside in Arcade

Arcade Historical Society
$488 for 50 Years of Winterfest

Eagle Free Library
$1,300 for March into the Library

LEAD Wyoming County
$2,584 for Wyoming County Underground Railroad 
Brochure

Oak Orchard Community Health
$5,000  for Grow Your Own Healthcare Worker Project

Shake on the Lake
$5,000 for Sea Serpent Puppet Parade

WNY Rural Area Health Education Center 
$4,988 for REACH Youth Mental Health 
Awareness Training

Wyoming Free Circulating Library
$4,000 for Caring for Our Community

Young Audiences of WNY
$3,500 for Creative Family Programming
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Thank you to our clients who make this work possible!

We appreciate your continued support!

Anonymous Donor
Mr. & Mrs. David Almeter
Mr. & Mrs. Michael N. Almeter
Mr. Richard F. Anderson
Apex Paper Box Co.
Ms. Cynthia M. Appleton
Mrs. MaeLuise Barkin
Mr. and Mrs. Irving G. Beitz
Ms. Ruth P. Bennett
Ms. Nancy G. Berg
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald R. Bertoldo
Denis & Nancy Berwanger
Ms. Adrianna Betts
Ms. Sara Van Arsdale Bliss
Dan & Jean Burling
Ms. Helen G. Burlingham
Mr. Harold J. Bush and 
	 Mrs. Frances E. Hill Bush
Byrncliff Resort & Conference Center
Mr. James E. Cheesman
Kim and Nancy Clark
Mrs. Ginger K. Comstock
Ms. Anne Conable 
Ms. Edith Conable
Ms. Margaret A. Conable 
	 and Mr. Kevin S. Crandell
Ms. Mary Conable
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Coveny Jr.
Mr. David B. Cox
Ms. Frances Cox
Dr. Joseph Craddock
Margaret Dadd Esq.
Mr. Calvin S. De Golyer Jr.
Ms. Marie Elena Deeney
Mr. and Mrs. David N. DeLavergne
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Dewey
Dr. Gerard J. Diesfeld
Ms. Barbara Dominesey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dutton
Mr. and Mrs. Owen Eddy
Mr. Norman Effman Esq.
Mr. Donald T. Eichenauer
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Emerling
Ms. Donna M. Ferry
Mr. Robert E. Firestine
Five Star Bank

Mr. Theron A. Foote
Mr. & Mrs. F. Robert Foster*
James & Marjorie Fulmer
Mr. Scott Gardner
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Geercken
Mr. James F. Gillen
Dr. Grant Golden & 
	 Deborah A. Goldman
Stephen & Brandi B. Graham
Mr. David Granger
Greene Van Arsdale Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Griffith
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Hardie
Mr. John E. Harris and 
	 Mr. Edward V. Jurkowski
Ms. Joan M. Harrison
Healing Hands Massage & Spa, LLC
Mr. Vincent A. Hemming
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart C. Hempel
Ms. Susan G. Herrnstein
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Horton
Mr. and Ms. Ralph Houseknecht
Ms. Jacqueline Hoyt
Mr. and Mrs. Edward V. Hulme
Ms. Gail C. Humphrey
Ms. Patricia K. Humphrey
Ms. Michele M. Iannello-Ward
In Site: Architecture, LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Johnson
Robert A. Kelley
Ms. Colleen Kennedy & 
	 Mr. Joseph Rivellino
Keith & Mary Beth Kibler
Timothy J. Kibler & 
	 David M. Johnson
Ms. Doris Kirsch
Mr. & Mrs. Hans R. Kunze
Sandra Kushner
Ms. Laura Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd B. Lane
Dr. and Mrs. Rodney Logan
Rodney and Mari Logan
Timothy & Carolyn Lyons
Mr. John MacCallum
Mr. Thomas S. Maimone
Mr. Jeffrey C. Mason

Ms. Cheryl D. Mayer
Ms. Elizabeth McCormick
Ms. Joyce I. Metcalf
Ms. Cheryl A. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick M. Miller
Mr. Richard W. Miller*
Mr. & Mrs. Hans Moeller
Mr. Michael M. Mohun Esq.
Ms. Joan B. Mokdessi
Mr. Paul E. Mokdessi
Timothy & Rosemary Moran
Barbara J. Myers
Dr. Thaddeus Naprawa
David Nelson, Esq.
Jean Nuwer
Donald O’Geen Esq.
Ms. Ruth A. Parker
Ms. Audrey K. Parmele
Ms. Vera C. Parmiter*
Ms. Linda Purdy
Dr. and Mrs. J. Thomas Reagan
Ms. M. Michele Rechberger
Adele Redfern
Robinson and Hackemer 
	 Funeral 	Home, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne A. Sage
Silver Lake Institute
Mary Schinner
Jane A.C. Schmieder, Esq.
Ms. Deborah Graham Schmit
The Mark L. Serventi Family 		
	 Foundation
Ms. Gail L. Shadbolt
Ms. Kay Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Sluka
Mr. Allan Smith
Eleanor Ann Smith
Southview Farm L.P.
Spectrum Human Services
Dr. & Mrs. William D. Stavisky
Mr. Mark E. Strome
Edward & Beverly Strusa
Richard and Nancy Swanson
Swiss Valley Farms LLC
Mr. Eric Szucs

A lifetime of giving

Charles “Bud” and Marjorie “Mardi” Van 
Arsdale met in 1949 when Mardi was visiting 
a college friend in Warsaw.  Six weeks later, 
the two were engaged and shared 56 years 
of marriage together. Giving back to the 
community was central to their life together. 
Bud volunteered as a Boy Scout leader, 
Treasurer of the Wyoming County Fair 
Association, and a Board Member of the 
Castile Library. He also cared deeply about 
entrepreneurship and business development 
in the community and after retiring as CEO of 
the Bank of Castile, founded the Small Business 
Development Center at SUNY Geneseo.  

Mardi was a teacher and a firm believer 
in reading skills, who recognized the 
literacy challenges presented by small rural 
communities. In 1978, she organized Project 
Read, a family reading program aimed at 
fostering interactions between parent and child 
while increasing reading skills among even 
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Margaret Dadd
Scott Gardner
Lisa Gricius
Pilar McKay

the youngest family members. Since its inception, 
Project Read has enjoyed success in daycare centers, 
preschools, schools, libraries and social service 
programs throughout Wyoming County. 

Following Mardi’s passing in 2006, Bud established 
the Marjorie Z. VanArsdale fund through the 
Wyoming Foundation to carry out Mardi’s legacy 
forever by providing annual support to Project Read. 
He also created the Marjorie and Charles VanArsdale 
Family Fund at the Wyoming Foundation, that 
the family could use to continue supporting 
organizations and causes that were important to 
them.

“I absolutely believe that we should all do what we 
can to help future generations. The Foundation 
makes it easy for us to do this,” Bud once said. 

After Bud passed away in early 2020, both funds 
received a generous distribution from his estate.  
Today Bud and Mardi’s children use the funds to stay 
connected to the community that meant so much to 
them and their parents. The Wyoming Foundation is 
proud to support this legacy of generosity.
 

Mr. Charles L. VanArsdale*
Mr. George VanArsdale and 
	 Ms. Elizabeth Osta
Ms. Georgiana W. Van Arsdale*
Mr. James H. Van Arsdale IV

Ms. Suzanne J. Van Arsdale
Ms. Sara Van Arsdale Bliss
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Walczak
Ward & Kutzuba PLLC

Ms. Anne R. Weidman*
Mr. Ronald E. Wert
Mr. Kevin B. Zeches
Ms. Cory E. Zoeller

Daryl McLaughlin
Linda Purdy
Maria Walczak

* Deceased



P.O. Box 6
Warsaw, NY 14569

Featured GRANTEE
Wyoming County YMCA

As a grantee of the Wyoming Foundation, 
Wyoming County YMCA serves youth, 
families, adults and seniors in Wyoming 
County. The Wyoming Foundation helps to 
support its efforts, including its before and 
after school programs that offer children 
a safe and nurturing environment while 
assisting families with childcare.

“Over many years, the Wyoming 
Foundation has supported the Wyoming 
County YMCA’s services and programs 
which strengthens the community 
as a whole, helping individuals grow 
positively and creating a community of 
good neighbors,” said Matt Hilton, Branch 
Director, Wyoming County YMCA. “The 
impact of the Wyoming Foundation’s 
support is deeply rooted and has helped 
to create a stronger community fabric. 
The Wyoming County YMCA is very 
appreciative of the Wyoming Foundation’s 
support and understanding of what the 
YMCA intends to do in the community.”


